 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1[DATE]

Assembly Member Ken Cooley

State Capitol Room 2188 

Sacramento, CA  95814

Re:  AB 597 - OPPOSE

Dear Assembly Member Cooley: 


[ADD this phrase if it is true:  I LIVE IN YOUR DISTRICT and] This letter is to let you know that I am very much opposed to the bill you are sponsoring, AB 597, because I know it will hurt people who suffer or die from an asbestos-related disease and it will hurt their families.


[IF THIS IS TRUE, DESCRIBE BRIEFLY HOW YOUR FAMILY IS or WAS AFFECTED BY ASBESTOS.  ]  When our loved one was dying from asbestos, we brought a lawsuit in state court to hold accountable those who knew, since the 1930s, about the horrendous dangers of asbestos but failed to warn or provide protection from this deadly toxin. [IF THIS ENTIRE PARAGRAPH DOESN'T APPLY TO YOU, JUST LEAVE IT OUT.]

Victims of mesothelioma, a disease caused only by asbestos, commonly survive less than a year or so after diagnosis.  For them, justice delayed IS justice denied.


Delay is the point of this bill - delay which assures that those most ill will die before their case reaches judgment.  The bill  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1is designed to force asbestos victims to jump through expensive and time-consuming legal hoops before they can even prepare their main case.  In California, unlike many other jurisdictions, when the plaintiff dies, there is NO RECOVERY for pain and suffering.  Those who suffer from an asbestos-related disease suffer a horrible death.  It's not fair for the bad actors who poisoned the victim to enjoy a financial windfall because the victim dies while awaiting trial.

None of the changes made in AB 597 are needed.  This bill, modeled on an American Legislative Exchange Council (ALEC) design, is supposed to achieve transparency.  But everything reasonably sought in AB 597 is already available under California law.  The bill’s real purpose is to delay a victim's lawsuit with procedural roadblocks so the victim will die and compensation will be drastically reduced.  AB 597 is an anti-worker, anti-asbestos victim bill.

Please reconsider your sponsorship of AB 597.






Sincerely,






[YOUR NAME]






[YOUR ADDRESS]





[PHONE]

cc:
via e-mail to Assembly Member Cooley at AssemblyMember.cooley@assembly.gov 


via fax to Assembly Member Cooley at (916) 319-2018


Assembly Member Mark Stone, Chair, Assembly Judiciary Committee via e-mail to Allison.Merrilees@asm.ca.gov

